Dear Chairman and Members of the committee,

My name is Jeanie Laymon from Neosho Falls, KS. My late husband, Kenny and I have raced horses in Kansas, Iowa, New Mexico, California and Oklahoma since Kansas no longer has racing. I have 20 head at Remington Park in Oklahoma City right now. I also have our broodmares permanently residing at present in OK to take advantage of their breed program and I currently breed to OK bred stallions. In addition, I own a training farm complete with a second home, training track/starting gate and a 40 - stall barn in El Dorado, Kansas. Needless to say, I have invested a ton of money in this business. The every-day expenses right now are extremely high. I ask you to please support this legislation to make these funds become permanent in Kansas so I can again race in this great State.

Respectfully Yours, Cheanic Laymon